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A .M. Sinclair named
chairman of Senate

Dr. Alasdair M. Sinclair, pro-
fessor of economics at Dalhousie has
been elected the first chairman of the
University Senate and will assume of-
fice on June 1.

His election, at the March meeting
of Senate, is the result of partial
acceptance of the Graham commit-
tee’s recommendations for the
reorganization of Senate.

In addition, Dr. William E.
Jones, chairman of the chemistry
department, has been elected vice-
chairman of Senate, and Dr. John A.
McNulty, professor of psychology
and former chairman of the depart-
ment, has been elected secretary.

Dr. Sinclair,- who has been with
Dalhousie since 1961, is a former
chairman of the department of
economics.

Dr. Jones joined Dalhousie in 1962,
and Dr. McNulty, who joined
Dalhousie in 1963, was secretary of
Senate in 1971-72.

Senate committee elections
April 7

The election of new Senate commit-
tees will take place at the April 7
meeting of Senate. Senate’s Commit-
tee on Committees has submitted to
Senate its nominees for the following
committees: Academic Planning;
Financial Planning; Physical Planning;
Academic Administration; and Steer-

Dr. A.M. Sinclair

At the March meeting of Senate, the

chairman, Vice-President W.A.
MacKay proposed that Senate agree
that the president of the university be
considered an officer of Senate.

The question was raised as to the
implications of the proposal, and Vice-
President MacKay said that the presi-
dent should be expected to work
closely with the officers of Senate, and

conversely.
After some discussion, it was agreed
that the matter be deferred. DM

New heating hook-up
results in major cost

avoidance

by Cathy Kerr

Let’s look at boiler stacks.

By adding “economizers, series of
heating coils installed in the stacks of
boilers,. Dalhousie University has
saved about $5,000 a month (that’s
$60,000 a year), reducing fuel con-
sumption by 200,000 gallons a year.

“Before the installation of the
economizers,”” says Roger
Jollimore, co-ordinator of Physical
Plant Services, “we checked with a
processing company in the province
which had been using these
economizers. They had reduced their
fuel consumption by 28,000 gallons a
month. Oil consumption before the
economizers was 400,000 gallons a
month.”

CRRS R vamg to’ conserve senergy is no '’
0 b4 ’..'.longer metely the “cool” thing to do—

it's a necessity. In the late 60s and ear-
ly 70s, when all the major buildings on
the campus were designed and con-
structed, the concept of energy con-
servation did not exist as we know it
now. But the newer buildings, the
Killam Library, the Weldon Law
Building, the Arts Centre, the Tupper
Building, Physical Plant, the Life
Science Centre and the SUB were
built to function efficiently and saved
energy by the nature of their better
design.

The energy conservation
drive began in 1975-76.
The installation of JC-80, a com-

, puter - that  controls. and, monitors

g » - Cont’d on page 7

DSA, university
reach tentative

agreement

by Gina Wilkins

The Dalhousie Staff Association
(DSA) and the university have come
to a tentative agreement on a two-year
contract, covering the period July 1,
1979 to June 30, 1981, DSA
president Blanche Potter an-
nounced recently.

“We feel we will be able to recom-
mend the contract to our mem-

bership,” Ms. Potter added. The
negotiating committee for the
association is currently awaiting

receipt of the finalized draft of the

Classification

agreement, which it will then present
to the membership at two special
general meetings, the times of which
are yet to be announced.

“Hopefully,” says Ms. Potter, “the
new wage settlement will appear on
our May pay cheques.”

The DSA and the university have
been in negotiations since June 15,
1979. They had 35 meetings, the last
seven of which took place with a con-
ciliator, Mr. Len Ryan, from the Nova
Scotia Department of Labour.

system for -

administrative staff
expected by June

by Derek Mann

The committee working on a classi-
fication and salary plan for about 140
members of the administrative staff at
Dalhousie who are not included in any
bargaining unit, expects to have a pro-
posal to put to the Administration
before June 1.

Sean Wood, spokesman for the
seven-member committee, said earlier
this week that the committee hoped to
be able to report back to the whole
group in May with recommendations
concerning a modified Tenhaaf plan.

“We think we have done a very
thorough investigation ‘into the
Tenhaaf plan (submitted last No-
vember) which, we felt, was really
only the outline of a plan that might be
put into effect here—a lot needed to
be filled in.”

Mr. Wood said that the committee
had considered plans from other
universities and the classification sys-
tems devised by a nationally known
company. “We concluded that the
base lines of any classification system
are very similar, and we finally opted
for a modification of the Tenhaaf
plan.”

Key points in the committe’s current
recommendations (as outlined at a
meeting of the administrative staff on
March 26 and in an earlier letter) were
the availability of personal interviews
and the institution of external salary
reviews.

Mr. Wood said that the ‘committee

_ had been given permission to proceed

with these by the Vice-President. The
personnel services department would
not be involved in the interviews,
rather .senior members of the ad-
ministrative group would be asked to
conduct them after being briefed by
the committee. -

The questionnaires that had been
completed in September and October
by the 140 members of the group
would in many cases be adequate;
“but we think it is important that-

Cont’d on page 2
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Administrative staff classification —
currently working on proposal

Committee

Cont’d from page 1

anyone who is not satisfied be able to
ask for a personal interview,” said Mr.
Wood.

In other cases, he added, the com-
mittee might feel the information in the
questionnaires was not sufficient and it
may then suggest an interview.

Mr. Wood said that all the staff in
the group would receive a letter this
week on the latest progress of the
committee.

The background

The decision to carry out the review

of the administrative positions was
made in September last year. In a let-
ter to those in the 140 positions in-
volved in the review, Vice-President
W. Andrew MacKay said the ob-
jective was to develop a broader un-
derstanding of administrative respon-
sibilities throughout the university and
a system that would ensure equity and
provide appropriate guides for salary
levels.
"“He also announced that, “with the
goal of establishing an appropriate
compensation system for ad-
ministrative staff, an interim salary in-
crease of 6 per cent’—retroactive to
July,-1979—would be made.

At a briefing for the staff held early

in October, Vice-President MacKay
“told the group: “For a long time it has
been a matter of some concern that we
have not had an effective program for
dealing with administrative positions in
the university.

“You occupy positions of real im-
portance and we have not done a very
effective job of looking after you.”

The review was carried out by Mr.
William Tenhaaf, who was to report
back to the Administration with
recommendations by the middle of
November.

(Mr. Tenhaaf, for many years in the
Armed Forces, spent 10 years before
his retirement working for the federal
government as a senior compensation
officer with the Treasury Board of
Canada).

At that first briefing, Mr. Tenhaaf
said the first phase of the review was
the classification of positions from the
staff’s descriptions in the questionnaire
that had been distributed; the
questionnaire was completed by each
of the 140 staff, then checked and ap-
proved by those to whom the staff
were responsible. Evaluation began at
the end of October.

At a second briefing on Nov. 16,
Mr. Tenhaaf’s last day at the univer-
sity, Vice-President Vagianos an-
nounced that the review had been
completed.

Mr. Tenhaaf told the group that the
administrative classification system of
the federal civil service had been used
as one guide and he had. produced a
modified plan for the university.

The Tenhaaf plan

The classification system he
proposed contained six levels or
grades, ranging from: ‘AS-1,>'which

would include a large group who were
not really managers but who exercised
some discretion and did some
problem-solving within internal
regulations or established patterns, to
AS-6, a level for those, for example,
who reported directly to vice-
presidents.

Each AS level would have its own
salary range, each with a number of
steps. The salaries over all six levels
ranged from $11,898 to $35,025.
The classification and salary scale had
built-in review and appeal procedures.
Classification was based on a points
system, in which knowledge would be
worth 35 per cent, decision-making 35
per cent, and supervision and scope of
contacts 15 per cent each.

Review objectives
In a letter on Dec. 6 to the staff,
Vice-President Vagianos repeated the

objectives of the review:
® To gain a broader un-
derstanding of administrative
responsibilities throughout the

university;

¢ To develop a system that
would ensure equity and
provide appropriate salary
guidelines for administrative
staff;

¢ To identiy the training
requirements of administrative
staff; and

e To facilitate transfers within the
group as positions became
vacant.

After studying the proposed system,
said Prof. Vagianos, it was the view of
the Vice-President and Deans that,
even though the system was sound
and proyvided the appropriate
framework on which to build a new
system, further discussion was
necessary before implementation.

“There was particular concern that
some changes to reflect differences
between the civil service and a univer-
sity environment might be in order,”
said Prof. Vagianos.

“Accordingly, we have struck a
committee (including seven members
from the administrative group) to
examine Mr. Tenhaaf’'s recom-
mendations and to make suggestions
for improvement where appropriate.
We have asked this committee to
report as quickly as possible so that we
can introduce a new management
system early in the next year.”

Since no final salary adjustment
could be made until the review process
was completed, said Prof. Vagianos, a
lump sum of $250 was to be added to
the December pay of all those in the
administrative group. “This payment
should be viewed as an advance
against whatever salary adjustment is
made to your annual salary when the
new system is adopted.”

The committee’s report
The committee mentioned by Vice-
President Vagianos reported to the

140 staff in's letter on Dec. 21 n'the
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report the committee said that it had
met Vice-President Vagianos and
representatives of Personnel Services
on Dec. 11, and at that meeting the
composition of the committee and
identification of its mandate were
clarified.

The committe includes Mrs. Alice
Moore, Mr. E.J. Nichols, Mr. John
Howard Oxley, Mrs. Diane
Prosser, Mr. Jim Sykes, Mr. Sean
Wood and Mr. G.C. du Bois.

Its mandate: To study the Tenhaaf
proposal and to determine where and
how it may be adaptable to the univer-
sity’s administrative staff.

“We may recommend amendments
as we deem necessary,” said the com-
mittee chairman, Mr. du Bois, in his
letter. “We may recommend that it not
be implemented at all. Our recom-
mendations will be presented to the
Vice-President of Administration and
final decision will be made by Senior
Administration.”

In a letter to the administrative staff
on March 19, Mr. du Bois said the
committee regretted the delay in
presenting a recommendation.

“It was necessary for us to devote a
good deal of time to studying the
documentation (of) the proposed
plan, to applying the criteria in relation
to same, and to obtaining other plans
for comparison.

“We have met Vice-Presidents
MacKay and Vagianos so that we
could ascertain more clearly the
university’s objectives in proposihg
such a plan and were told they hoped:

a) To establish equity within the
university administrative group
and provide appropriate guide-
lines for salary levels;

b) To ensure some fair mea-
surement for work done by
men and women— (“equal pay
for equal work concept”);

c) To develop confidence among
administrative staff that the
university administration are
genuinely concerned with their
well-being;

d) To promote internal mobility
within the group, thereby fa-
cilitating career planning and
advancement for individual
members.

“We have also met Professor Cecil
Tuck of the School of Public Ad-
ministration, whose broad knowledge
and experience in this field is widely
known and valued. His overview of
classification systems generally was
very helpful to us.

“Having regard to all of the above,
and with sincere concern for the
welfare of the group we are present-
ing, we are now prepared to make
recommendations, which we believe
workable and relevant to positions
within this university.

The recommendation
“The recommendation we are
now prepared to make is that the

university- adopt a'modificationof '*
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the proposed classification
system.

“As part of this recommendation
and as essential components of the
final plan we propose:

® Personal interviews for those

desiring them; and
® A comprehensive
salary review.
“That such an external review be car-
ried out by an independent body is
essential, in the view of this commit-
tee, to bringing about fair and realistic
standards of pay.

“Inherent with our proposal will be
the definition of job factors with more
relevance to university conditions and
the weighting of these factors as fairly
as possible in relation to the positions
evaluated.

“We have heard representation for
externally and internally developed
systems, and feel‘that a classification
system evolved by people who
themselves work in a university en-
vironment, would be more beneficial
than obtaining the services of con-
sultants who deal in a highly
sophisticated way with all types of
business corporations and other in-
stitutions. In light of our experience in
examining the classification proposal
the committee now appreciates how
much time, and effort implementing
an effectively modified system entails.
Your committee intends to have its
proposal in the hands of senior ad-
ministration by June 1, next.

“A prerequisite for successful im-
plementation of this classification
system is the regular participation of a
representative supervisory committee
composed of members of this group.
Installing the classification system is so
complex that the maintenance of con-
tinuity between this supervisory com-
mittee and your current committee of
investigation is a vitally important mat-
ter. Determining the membership of
this supervisory committee is one of
the most important questions which
we, as a group, must answer.

In a footnote, headed “The 2%
Question,” to the letter, the committee
said that early in January, “when we
realized the complexity of the issues
involved would dictate a review pro-
cess that was longer than we originally
anticipated, we requested senior ad-
ministration to distribute immediately
the balance of funds budgeted for the
administrative staff in the current fiscal
year.

“When we met with Vice-President
Vagianos to discuss this issue he stated
that no specific dollar amount had
been budgeted for the year 1979-
1980. The administration had bud-
geted for an 8 per cent increase, 6 per
cent had been distributed in the sum-
mer of 1979 and the $250 distribution
in December brought the total amount
distributed within a few thousand
dollars of the 8 per cent total calcula-
tion. The committee did request that
Vice-President Vagianos write a letter
<4210 Cont'don page'9
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Threshold Award :
winners for 1980

announced

— Gina Wilkins

The Threshold Foundation has
chosen three recipients for the
Threshold Award 1980, it has been
announced .by Award director Dr.
Ravi Ravindra, Dalhousie professor
in the departments of religion and
physics.

Dr. David Bohm, Dr. Hsiang-
Tung Chang and Dr. John and Nan-
cy Todd will share the $50,000
award, the second to be offered in as
many years.

Dr. David Bohm is a professor of
theoretical physics at the University of
London, England. In his letter to the
selection committee for the award,
Dr. David Shainberg, one of those
who recommended Dr. Bohm for the
award, stated: “I nominate Professor
Bohm because of his work toward
unifying his conceptions of the uni-
verse with daily life and the nature of
our understanding of consciousness.

Professor Bohm has been developing

an idea of the implicate order of the
universe in which all things and all
being is seen as enfolded and un-
folding. -

“Aside from this model develop-
ment and intellectual achievement in
the arena of his primary training as a
physicist, Bohm has been involved in
the Krishnamurti Foundation. In this
capacity he had been teaching at both
the English and American
Krishnamurti schools and has gone a
long way toward communicating to
many young people the ideas implicit
in Krishnamurti’s teachings and his
own unitary conception of the uni-
verse.”

“quantum mechanics,

Dr. Bohm has written several highly
acclaimed books including one on
one on the
special theory of relativity and another
called Causdlity and Chance  in
Modern Phuysics.

Dr. Hsiang-Tung Chang, the
second Threshold Award recipient, is
a medical doctor and a
neurophysiologist in Shanghai, China.
Dr. Olga Petre-Quadens, one of
Chang’s nominators, said that his
work on the neurophysiological basis
of acupuncture and its application,
“His attempt at determining the logical
background of this empirical pain-
relieving procedure that originated in
China 6000 years ago, is worth con-
sidering as one of the main integrative
works in the field of medical
knowledge. His work is an important
contribution to our present kind of
knowledge stemmmg from an ancient
empirical tradition.”

The Todds, joint recipients of the
final third of the award money are co-

founders of the New Alchemy In-

stitute, Woods Hole, Mass.

Reverend James Parks Morton,
Dean at the Cathedral Church of St.
John the Divine in New York City and
one of the Todds’ nominators said: “It
is not too much: to assert, as did the
late E.F. Schumacher, that in
America the Todds’ work is the most
important concrete expression of the
kind of technology which will change
the planet and human life because of
its spiritual dimension. Within the con-
text of a holistic view of man and the
universe as spiritual entities, the Todds

Cont’d on page 11

Instructors sign agreement

The instructors’ segment of the Dalhousie Faculty Association (DFA) signed
its collective agreement last Friday in the president’s office. Present for the
occasion were: (seated at desk, from left to right) Mr. Donald McInnes, chair-
man of the Board of Governors; Dr. Henry D. Hicks, university president; Mr.
Matt MacPherson, consultant and negotiator on the university’s team; Tom
Flemming, librarian at Kellogg and honorary secretary of the DFA; Dr. Susan
Sherwin of the philosophy department, president of the DFA; and (standing,
left to right) Prof. Andrew MacKay, university vice-president; Don Miller of the

<de \Df

,.and sciences’ office; Dr. Forbes Langstroth, phwics. Lou}sen

..... v v

Cook blology and Allan Cameron Director of Staﬂ’ Relations. (Wilkins photo)

_./ASTED .dJ

Mike Kirby goes to federal
cabinet as secretary

Dr. Michael J.L. Kirby, for the
past three years president of the In-
stitute for Research on Public Policy
and a professor in the School of Public
Administration at Dalhousie, has been
appointed secretary to the federal
cabinet for federal-provincial relations.

The announcement was made last
week by Prime Minister Trudeau.

Dr. Kirby, an expert in operations
research and mathematics, was prin-
cipal assistant to former Nova Scotia
Premier Gerald Regan from 1970 to
1973. From 1974 to 1976 he was
assistant principal secretary to Mr.

" Trudeau. He has held teaching and

administrative posts at Dalhousie,
among them the directorship of the
Government Studies Program.

The Institute for Research on Public
Policy, which Dr. Kirby has directed
from its Dalhousie campus-based of-
fice (although headquarters are in Ot-

Dr. Michael Kirby

tawa) is a non-profit Vorganization
whose research and analysis is in-
tended to improve the bases for in-

formed choice and decision by
Canadians. DM

Library receives gift
from French government

Dalhousie is currently commemor-

ating an important gift of books from
the French government with a display
in the lobby of the Killam Library,
where the collection will be housed.
Representing the French govern-
ment at the inauguration of the exhibit
were Mr. Edmond Delaye, the Con-
sul, and Mr. Patrick Delpuech, the
Cultural Attaché, through whose ef-

- forts the grant was obtained. Also pre-

sent at the occasion were Dr. Henry
Hicks, president of Dalhousie, Dr.
James Gray, Dean of Arts and
Sciences, and Dr. Michael Bishop,
acting chairman of Dalhousie’s French
department.

Ms. Oriel MacLennan, French
subject specialist for the Killam
Library, and Dr. Gayle Garlock, col-
lections librarian at Killam, were
responsible for the efficient ordering
and cataloguing of the works.

The volumes in the collection come

principally from two major French
publishing houses: Gallimard and Gar-
nier. They were written by important
French authors of both contemporary
and historical significance. The ' gift
constitutes a substantial contribution to
Dalhousie’s French collection. The
books will be used by students on all
levels, from BA to MA.

The French department noted its
pleasure and gratitude on this occa-
sion and expressed its hope that the
French government would continue to
encourage the development of linguis-
tic and cultural understanding between
France and Canada in the Atlantic
region through future support of the
French department and the university
library.

The display is open to the public un-
til April 10, when the books will be
added to the general collection for all
library users.

Library participates in
Quebec promotion week

Au Quebec, un sait retrouver son
information. In Quebec, people
know how to dig up information.

They’re not too bad at digging up
the information at Dalhousie either, as
Oriel McLennan of the Killam
Library has proved.

During a promotion week for
Quebec reference books, initiated by
L’association pour l'avancement des
sciences et des techniques de la
documentation (ASTED, the
Association for the advancement of
science and research techniques), a
display was set up in the Special Ser-
vices department of the Killam Library
and people were urged to exercise
their “freedom of choice” and in-
vestigate Quebec _

n;s, that; people.today

are all readmg the same information,

when it is possible to discover more
about French Canada merely by
looking: the tools are at our fingertips:.

All libraries in the Qubec regions
and Acadia, Ontario and 'French
Manitoba participated in the
promotion, which has been a great
success and has received good
response.

Oriel took the idea a step further
and expanded the Quebec promotion
to include Acadia. In addition to
reference materials, atlases, language
dictionaries, maps and journals were
brought in, and a special program to
buy Acadian reference works was in-
troduced.

The national program was operated
in conjunction with the Bibliotheque
Nationale du\Quebec.; vy 61 “CK>
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Flamenco fireworks at the
Cohn next week |

‘All of the brilliance and splendor of
Spain will be brought to the stage of
the Rebecca Cohn Auditorium, Tues-
day evening, April 8, when Dalhousie
Cultural . Activities presents Jose
. Molina’s Bailes Espanoles for its
only performance in this area. Curtain
time is 8:30 p.m. ;

Acclaimed by critics as America’s
number one Spanish song and dance
show, Bailes Espanoles features a
dazzling company of dancers, singers
and musicians in an unforgettable
evening of glittering entertainment.

The 12 member company has been
led by Jose Molina since its forma-
tion in 1962. Lavish costumes add an
additional dimension to the produc-
tion which emphasizes the three dif-
ferent kinds of Spanish Dance.
Patrons will have an opportunity to ex-
perience the Clasico Espanole,
similar to the ballet, the Flamenco
and the Folkloric, the dances of the
Spanish peasant.

Molina started dancing in Madrid at
the age of nine with Pilar Monterde,
who recognized a strong strain of
Flamenco rhythm in his style. Despite
his extreme youth, Jose auditioned for
the role of second dancer in the com-
pany of the famed Soledad Miralles
at the age of 14. After presenting three
minutes of his audition, he was inter-
rupted by Senora Miralles, who ac-

claimed Jose to be the youngest, yet
most promising, Flamenco dancer of
his day. She hired him on the spot.

During the following year, Jose per-

formed throughout all of Spain with
Soledad Miralles. He then became first
dancer of the popular Brisas de
Espana. It was not long before Jose
was renowned in Spain for his com-
plete mastery of all aspects of the
Spanish dance.

When he turned 17, Molina en-
larged his reputation with a tour
throughout Europe, and when he was
19, he made his United States televi-
sion debut on the Steve Allen Show.
Among his television viewers was
Jose Greco, who immediately in-
vited Molina to join his company as
first dancer. Molina did so, and he re-
mained with Greco for five vyears,
receiving lavish praise from the world
press.

The next logical step in his career,
and the fulfillment of the dream of
every Flamenco dancer, was the for-
mation of Jose Molina Bailes
Espanoles, his own company,
designed to effectively present the
beautiful and exciting dances of Spain.

Tickets to this glittering evening’s

- entertainment are now on sale at the

Dalhousie Arts Centre Box Office. For
more information call 424-2298.

Jose Molina’s Bailes Espanoles

Fifth drawing exhibit opens at -
Dal Art Gallery today

Continuing a tradition established in
1976, the Dalhousie Art Gallery will
open it's Fifth Dalhousie Drawing
Exhibition today at 8 pm. The An-
nual is intended to augment the
gallery’s acquisitions policy which is to
collect Canadian drawings.

As has been the history of the ex-
hibition, an artist was invited to
organize the show, selecting work by
other artists for inclusion. It is a wholly
personal selection on the part of the
Guest Curator, unhampered by
restrictions of geography or theme.

This year Tim Whiten, instructor
of art at York University in Toronto
and a prominent performance artist in
Canada, has curated the annual draw-
ing show. Tim’s work is characterized

by ritualistic concerns- and;an jinterest,
in pheagnmenology, meditationt.and-:<1a fully illustrated cataloguet i <<~

inner awareness.

Mr. Whiten has invited five other ar-
tists to participate in the exhibition.
They are: Maxwell Bates from Van-
couver, André dJodoin, Carman
Marozzo, Suzy Lake and Vera
Frenkel all from Toronto.

The Halifax public will be surprised
to see the broad definition of drawing
taken by Guest Curator, Tim Whiten.
The method has gone beyond the
traditional media of graphite or char-
coal on paper. Works in progress have
entered the drawing domain as have
some. three dimensional works with a
linear foundation and photography
that has been touched by hand.

On opening night, Tim Whiten will
present a performance piece in the
gallery. The exhibition, which con-

. v tinues, until May 4; is accompanied by ,

A
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Dalhousie Chorale to perform
Bach on Good Friday

Continuing the established tradition
of Good Friday choral presentations,
the Dalhousie music department will
present Bach’s St. John Passion at
8:30 p.m., April 4, in the Rebecca
Cohn Auditorium.

The oratorio will feature the
Dalhousie Chorale, soloists and or-
chestra, conducted by Dr. Walter
Kemp.

Bach’s dramatic retelling of the
events of Good Friday is one of the
best known and most beautiful
chorales. It will be sung in English for
this presentation.

In the work, the soloists sing
meditative arias on the Passion story
as the choir and evangelist recount the
dramatic narrative of Christ's last

hours.

Mark DuBois will sing the de-
manding role of the evangelist in this
presentation. Mr. DuBois will be
remembered for his rendition of the
Berlioz Romeo and Juliet last month.

Also returning to Halifax will be
baritone Alvin Reimer, one of the
Dalhousie Chorale’s regular oratorio
soloists. He will sing the role of Christ
in the baritone solo arias.

Two of the city’s favorite vocalists,
Lorna MacDonald, soprano, and
Jacqueline Harmer, contralto, will
sing the women’s reflective arias.

Tickets for this special performance
are now on sale at the Dalhousie Arts
Centre Box Office. For further in-
formation phone 424-2298.

Compagnie de Theatre
presents two plays at Cohn

Dalhousie Cultural Activities
presents; from Ottawa, the National
Arts Centre’s Compagnie de
Theatre in two great French-language
plays, Moliere’s Les Femmes
Savantes and Thornton Wilder’s
Notre Petite Ville in the Rebecca
Cohn Auditorium on April 9 and 10.

The Compagnie de Theatre is now
on its third, Canadian tour. Between
April 7 and May 31, the national
theatre company tours from Halifax to

_ Toronto with 13 stops throughout

Nova Scotia, New Brunswick and
Quebec.

Moliere’s classic comedy, Les
Femmes Savantes, was performed
by the Compagnie de Theatre last fall
at the National Arts Centre in Ottawa,
winning unanimous praise from critics
across the nation. The second play,
Notre Petite Ville, is a brilliant
French adaptation of Thornton
Wilder’s Pulitzer Prize-winning master-
piece, Our Town. Both plays are
directed by the NAC’s Artistic Director
of French Theater, Jean Herbiet,
whose productions of Buchner’s
Woyzeck and Strindberg’s The
Dream Play won him the acclaim of

audiences and critics alike on tours
throughout Europe
America.

and North .

The Compagnie de Theatre is com-

posed of 12 talented actors and ac-
tresses who will perform in both of the
plays on tour. They are Pierre Col-
lin, Louison Danis, Claire
Faubert, Hubert Gagnon, Rene
Gingras, Diane Gravel, Hedwige
Herbiet, Claude Marquis, Charles
Mignault, Guy Mignault, Claude
Saint-Germain and Linda Sorgini.

Sets, costumes and lighting for both
productions are by Robert Prevost,
one of Canada’s leading theatrical
designers, and music is by dJean
Sauvageau, whose credits include
numerous plays and feature length
films.

Notre Petite Ville will be presented
Wednesday, April 9 at 8:30 p.m.
There will be two presentations of Les

Femmes Savantes, Thursday, April .

10, at 2:30 p.m. and 8:30 p.m.
Tickets are $5.00 and $4.00, with stu-
dent and Senior Citizen discounts

available. For further information
phone 424-2298.

Moliere’s famous comedy, Les Femmes savantes, will be présérited“at.the';“ 35

Cohn in two shows on April 10. (Photo by Fernand Leclair, Ottawa)
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Laughter is the best medicine

Medicine show great success

by Barbara Hinds

If Laughter Is The Best
Medicine, a lot of ills were cured
when people went home after the
sold-out performance of the Faculty of
Medicine’s variety show, March 24.

A packed house in the Rebecca
Cohn Auditorium warmed to the mirth
and melody of a parade of talent, mar-
shalled by producer Ron MaclInnis of
the dean of medicine’s office, and*
stage manager-technical director,
Jon Walsh, a second year medical
student.

The show had a firm underpinning
in conductor Bernie Badley, MD,
and the 30-piece Tupper Band,
which played with confidence and
vivacity to sweep the audience into a
joyous mood with its rousing opening
and subsequent medleys.

Many of the acts which followed
held humorous surprises. All were
held loosely together by MCs Dave
Malloy and Barry Flemming. They
in turn were aided by a relaxed pair of
sporting professionals—Fraser
Nicholson, psychiatrist, and Henry
D. Hicks, the university president.

Hicks and Nicholson sat with flask
and script in frank display, looking like
the two Old Codgers of The Muppet
Show. They threw witty insolence
from their custom-made balcony at
stage left, occasionally slamming the
MCs and the performers. Their
backgrounds in theatre and in the
political arena served them well.

Program notes were deliberately
misleading at times. Dr. Curly Still,
for example, was billed as a practicing
physician who had agreed to honor
the audience with a poetry reading.
(He is, after all, a Cambridge
graduate).

The stage was prepared and a
lectern was set up by a dignified gent
wearing a dinner jacket. A lone
spotlight dramatised the scene, and
expectations of Alfred, Lord Ten-
nyson, or perhaps even a racy
Rudyard Kipling were raised. Instead
plucky Dr. Still entered wearing a

bookmaker’s clerk’s suit and a cloth
cap.

He milked all the broad humor he
could from the monologue, Albert and
the Lion delivered in flat Lancashire-
Liverpudlian accents. The verses had
helped to make Stanley Holloway
famous in his early days.

Another family physician, the
thoughtfully reserved Dr. Brian Hen-
nen, donned dungarees, labelled
“Louie’s D and C Services” (Dusting
and Cleaning), and ostentatiously
swept the stage clean between turns.

Among the outstanding performers
were Giselle Comeau, fourth year
clinical clerk, singing solo and spell-
binding the audience with a beautifully
controlled interpretation of “Send In
The Clowns”, Kevin Orrell, third
year med., playing the Love Theme
from Romeo and Juliette; dJudy
Edgett and Ken Easterbrook,
Janet Servant and Margaret
MacKenzie, dancing with precision
and exquisite grace; and guitarists
David MacDonald, third year, and
Tommy Evans, first year, med
students.

Perhaps the best remembered act
was a rare photographic essay, “Eyes”
which brought tenderness into the
music and laughter. Photos of patients
in the teaching hospitals, taken by
Peter Anderson, second year med,
were screened in sensitive sequence
from the early days of smooth skinned
innocence to the touching infirmity of
dependent old age. The eloquent
cavalcade through life’s inevitable
stages was accompanied .by the 40-
voice Tupper Chorale, conducted by
Jim Farmer, singing softly from the
theatre balcony, Sunrise, Sunset, to a
captivated audience.

Because of professional com-
mitments, and because students’ ex-
aminations loom near, the show was
under-rehearsed, and the failing
showed in the rough continuity which
no MC nor Muppet-type Old Codger
could conceal.
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Technical director Jon Walsh and
producer Ron MaclInnis had only
two months to prepare the show.

However, Laughter Is The Best
Medicine was billed as having a man-
date to bring happiness into the hearts
of a Cohn-full of people, and in that it
succeeded.

The day after the show, Maclnnis
and Walsh were already looking
ahead to next year’s performance.
They had less than two months to
discover the talent and to bring the
variety of acts together for their first
show.

The crazies. MCs Dr. Barry Flem-
ming and Dr. Dave Malloy kept the
show rolling with humour and flare.

Maclnnis said: “I saw our own glar-
ing imperfections from stem to stern. |
was pleased with the performers, but
we have a lot to learn about produc-
tion. There’s no end of ideas waiting in
the wings for next year.”

Proceeds of the show, after ex-
penses, will be given to help medical
research through the Dalhousie Facul-
ty of Medicine Research and Develop-
ment Foundation.

Photos by Bob Short

Medicine gets new division,
Dr. Arthur Shears named head

Dr. Arthur H. Shears has been
appointed head of the newly formed
division of physical medicine and
rehabilitation in the department of
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